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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

28 December 2003

6:00 P.M. – Meeting was opened by Selby H. with a quiet time, Serenity Prayer and introductions.  37 in attendance.

Secretary’s Report  - Minutes from 23 November 2003 meeting were reviewed and approved by majority.

Treasurer’s Report – Brian S.:  Contributions continued to come in during December.  We should be in good shape to publish our new Directory next month.  We were also able to return the $750.00 reserve transfer made in October.  The Winter Assembly came out $84.00 over expense.  Thank you to everyone who made that a success.  We have paid our new answering service for two months service so far - $76.43 and $130.00.  Current Balances:

Beginning Balance:    $2214.10

Deposits:             $1715.66

Expenses:              $912.00

Ending Balance:       $2266.86

Prudent Reserve:      $1450.80

Treasurer's report reviewed and approved by majority vote.

DCM/ALT DCM Report – Selby H:  No report





 Janet N:  Change to NIA Treasurer address:

PO Box 742

Sycamore, IL 60178

Pre-conference delegate information call - go to groups for information to provide to delegates prior to April 2004.

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Directory –  Linda W.:  Will have new directory printed and available at January 2004 meeting. 

 
Answering Service –  Bob W. - The answering service has been busy this month.  Of course over the holidays we expect more calls and hopefully more 12th step calls.  Again, I would like to thank all the volunteers who make this possible, everyone is doing a fantastic job.  So here is how it breaks down from November 24 to December 22:

Will Call Back:  08

12th Step:       13

Meetings:        65

Hang Ups:        08

Other/Wrong #:   17

Happy holidays to all and if anyone has information they need to change pleas contact either myself or Eileen - our numbers are on the back of the newsletter.

Treatment Facilities –  Cheryl V. reported information gathered at the Winter Assembly.  She shared information regarding efforts to support the "Bridging the Gap" ongoing initiative.

Public Information - Paul A. - No report.

(Website) – Joe M. - No report.

CPC – Peter S. - No report.

Grapevine – Janet A. "I purchased three 1-year subscriptions to the Grapevine for Women's Residential Services in Vernon Hills on behalf of District 10 at a cost of $48.00  I have also purchased 50 assorted back issues of the Grapevine at a cost of $30.00.  I ask GSR's here today to take 2 or 3 back to your meetings in an effort to encourage subscription sales.  There's no need to return them to me; pass them on as you wish.  As usual, I have fliers for GSR's to take to their meetings, including a Grapevine fact sheet, editorial guidelines, Grapevine representative handbooks and subscription cards.  New fliers include Grapevine by-the-month order forms, assorted back issue forms, and the most recent books published, Thank you for Sharing and Spiritual Awakenings.

Corrections – Kathy P. reported good show on the volunteers recently at the lake county corrections facility.  Need more male volunteers though.  A rotation process is being set up for volunteers so that a commitment may be made for once-a-month vice every week.

Newsletter – Conscious Contact Volume 1, Issue 11 is out.

Archives – John C. provided a written report -   I report to you today that the District 10 Archive Treasures are still safe and are stored in a nice dry place in my home.

    To this date I have completed cataloging over a third of the District 10 Archives material that we have accumulated over the years.

     I have been searching in various stores for appropriate containers to store this material. I saw some things with wheels but they were kind of large. I found some containers that were a convenient size but not real airtight. I`ll keep looking and come up with something shortly.

    I also requested through an e-mail to Jerry P. the NIA Archivist if it was possible to store District 10 Archives with the Area 20 Archives Repository. I do know that the Area Archives was in the process of looking to relocate to a different facility than the one currently located in Elgin. I was also given another suggestion about contacting The McHenry Soberfest Committee and see if they have facilities that could be leased or shared.

    The NIA History Book 2nd Edition Project is coming to a conclusion. It will be reported at the 2004 NIA Winter Committee Meeting in Cortland that printing quotes are prepared and the motion to proceed will have to come off the Table for the 2004 NIA Spring Assembly Agenda.

   If any group or individual has any material that could be donated to the District 10 Archives please feel free to contact me, and we will accept your donation gratefully. I did have one inquiry this month of a possible donation of material 

   I want to continue to serve District 10 in any way that can be helpful. When the new Archivist for District 10 is elected I will try to be as helpful as possible. I want to continue cataloging the materials we have so that a good inventory can be maintained. 

    I want to thank the District 10 Service Committee and all the GSR`s for all their support.

Special Needs –  No report.

GSR Contact Cmttee- Committee is making rounds to District meetings in an "outreach" effort to contact GSRs and groups with District information.  Will continue to make rounds commencing February.

GSR REPORTS –  No reports

Old Business – None.

New Business  - Steve S. volunteers to fill Archive Chair Position.  District members present nominated him, seconded the nomination, and voted Steve S. in as the new Archive Chair unanimously.   

Business for Next Month’s meeting: Next meeting, 25 January 2004.

Close – Motion made to close, seconded and meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Submitted by Scott S.

29 December 2003

